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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 11th March 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Caughey (President), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon) Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Ken Browne (Comber), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Chris McGookin ( CWA),
Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Victoria McAuley (Wellington)

Apologies

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrick),
Patricia Gibson (Wellington)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. Two minor adjustments -- date of the meeting 11 February 2017 and the donation from David Dickson was £200.
Correspondence
Correspondence was mainly contest related. There was one enquiry from a Scottish band enquiring about playing in our contests. The BBL had been approached before and the general feeling was there would not be a problem. The band would probably play in a section higher than they do in Scotland and they would also be advised they could not qualify for the Europeans. Paul Kirk to follow up.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance on 24th February 2017 was £2654.32. This is a bit of a false position as there are still outstanding cheques from the Solos and Ensemble and he has since issued a cheque for £594 re the Safeguarding Children course.

There will be a truer picture at the end of March after the money in relation to FMT has been lodged etc although there are other large items coming up like the annual contest insurance and the EBBA affiliation fee. 
He had got confirmation last week that the 55th Old Boys Trust had again provided £850 towards the Band of the Year prizes.
Solo and Ensembles

Ken Browne wished to pass comment on the piano which had to be replaced in the room for the seniors. Boris apologised for the poor condition of the piano. Normally Paul Kirk would check when it was last tuned and that it was in an acceptable condition. Michael Alcorn also said that the piano is in the room all year round and is not just brought in for our event. Boris was grateful that another piano was found so quickly.

Safeguarding Children Event
Stephen Kennedy confirmed that the course had cost £594 and with only 15 people attending there would be a loss of £306. If the course is to be run again confirmation of numbers will be required before it is booked. Thanks to Dungannon Band for the use of the premises and Jeanette Morton for supplying the food.
Fivemiletown Brass in Concert

A long but successful day with thanks due to all of the Executive for the work they put including the new members. Thanks again to Andy and Craig for the work with all the percussion equipment and sorting bands out. A special thank you to Noel Trimble and Fivemiletown College for the use of the premises when the Wesleyan Hall became unavailable due to a funeral taking place. 
Some concerns that the Entertainment Adjudicator made comments in relation to the music side of things but accepted that this can be difficult at times. Maybe we need to think about getting an Entertainment Adjudicator with no musical background.
Stephen said that audience numbers appeared to be up compared to 2016 and there was just over £1100 lifted between the Friday night and Saturday.

In relation to next year the Valley Hotel is not available the first three Saturdays in March 2018 and Stephen spoke to Diane Williamson and provisionally booked Saturday 24th February 2018. He will also check about Friday 23rd February 2018. 

Spring Festival -- Strabane
Allan Ramsey has been confirmed as the adjudicator and it has since been confirmed that there is a slight conflict of interest in that he has a cousin who is playing with Laganvale. It was accepted that no matter which adjudicator is selected there will nearly always be someone who knows them, has worked with them etc.

Tommy Barr trying to arrange accommodation in Strabane / Omagh for the Friday night and Paul to book accommodation for the Saturday night near Aldergrove?
Craig Connolly not available for this event. Paul to check with Andy re hire of van etc.
One of the trophies for the Championship is still missing.

Paul Kirk had left details of the 13 bands that had entered. There is only 1 entry in the 3rd Section.

Wellington will be given the option of moving up to compete in the 2nd section and get prize money etc if they win the section , or play for adjudication only but get the 3rd section prize money etc. Catherine Dodsworth said they will discuss it at the band on Monday night.

All agreed that the event would start at 11am.

A request was made by some of the school bands to have their section early and Three Rivers had asked for a number one draw in the Championship section.
The draw for the contest was then made.
Schools Section
1   Omagh Academy
2   St Michael's

3   Enniskillen Royal Grammar School

Youth Section

1   1st Old Boys Youth Band

Second Section

1  Comber

2  Ballyduff

3  Wellington

Championship Section 

1   3 Rivers --requested number 1
2   Downshire

3   1st Old Boys

4   Laganvale

5   3rd Carrick
6   Murley

Band of the Year
Money received from 55th Old Boys Trust.

Boris will speak to Paul /Allan Davison to get the required information etc.

Queens Contest 
Whitla Hall not available on the Saturday but is available on the Sunday.
Elmwood Hall now not available on 25th November but is available on 2nd December, however some bands have events already planned. Usually BBL AGM first Saturday in December.

It was accepted that some bands may have problems with contesting on a Sunday. Michael Alcorn to make enquires about alternative venues, possibly St Brides --Malone Road, and the general feeling was that it would be best to go for a different venue on Saturday 25th rather than changing dates etc.
Any Other Business
Michael Alcorn mentioned the new Irish Youth Brass Ensemble course, a new performance group from the Irish Association of Youth Orchestras, supported by the Royal Irish Academy of Music. It is a joint venture between Brendan Breslin and RIAM and the course will be taking place 17-22 July. 
There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be Saturday 1 April 2017.
Upcoming BBL Events

8 April 2017     Spring Festival, Strabane
	
	


Upcoming Other Events

6 May 2017      Four Counties Youth Brass Band

                           Raffrey Presbyterian Church
3 June 2017     3rd Carrickfergus Youth Band

                           Helen & Glyn Williams -- Workshop

15 June 2017   Misa Mead

                           Strule Arts Centre, Omagh
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